


Tuesday Oct. 21, 1941. 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the President in 
the chair. The minutes of the last meeting, being absent, were not 
read. 
 
The following judges were appointed for Nov. 30th. Open Piobaireachd, 
J. Gillies and A. Johnson and Wm. Bain. Amateur two or three 
professional competitors. Under 16, and novices, dittoo. Quartette. 
John Paul and Wm. MaoIndewar, open piping Johnson Bain and Gillies 
or Donald Cameron of Victoria. Amateurs, ditto. Veterans. Open 
competitors. It is understood that these appointments are only 
tentative. 
 
It was decided to confirm the Veterans competition to members of the 
Association. 
 
It was decided to include a Girls Competition if a Quartet of Girls 
came from Victoria. 
 
Mr. Bowes was to secure a price from a New Westminster firm re the 
programmes. The meeting then adjourned. 
 
A. C. MacNab. President. 
W.A. Urquhart. Seoretary. 
 
Monday Nov. 4th, 1940. 
 
A General meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the President in 
the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
A letter of thanks was read from Mrs. Fiddes for the flowers sent by 
the Association. 
The forthcoming Annual Gathering was discussed at length, the matter 
of the Veterans competition being the focal point. It seemed 
impossible to eliminate many of the better players who are now 
reaching the veteran class, so it was decided to next year consider 
the feasibility of two competitions for this. 
 
Mr. MacIver informed the meeting that Mr. D. Cameron will be over from 
Victoria and will be no doubt willing to judge any event that he is 
requested to. 
 
Mr. A. MacNab volunteered to approach the Chief of the Police to see 
if it is possible to have an entry from that Band in the quartette 
Competition. 
 
The Secretary was requested to write to Col. Bapte of the 16th 
Canadian Scottish re a quartette. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
 President. 
 





SASKATCHEWAN HORSE PIPE BAND ENTERTAINMENT FEBRUARY 1941. 
 
Present 64 
 
Receipts     Expenses. 
34 Tickets @ $1.50 $51.00   Meals   $56.25 
Donations     15.00    Refreshements    68.50 
   $66.00     $124.75 
NET LOSS    58.75 
 
.......  Secretary Treasurer. 
 
 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot on Tuesday evening 
with the President in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were 
adopted as read. 
 
A request was on hand from the Vancouver Ladies Pipe Band for a 
donation in connection with their Annual Festival. The sum of $4.00 
was voted for this purpose. 
 
The meeting dicussed at length the feasibility of holding a dinner for 
the visiting Saskatchewan Horse Pipe Band. It was decided to hold a 
dinner in the Canadian Legion Hall on Seymour within the next two 
weeks and to make the admission tickets $1.50. A committee of the 
Presiddent the Vice-President wm, Bowes and the Secretary were 
appointed with power to act. 
   
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
President. 
Secretary. 





Jan, 6th, 1941. 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot on Monday Jan. 6th 
with the President in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were 
adopted as read. 
 
The Secretary submitted a financial report of the Competition showing 
a profit of $21.10 which wad adopted. 
 
The Annual Gathering was discussed at length and considered very 
satisfactory in every sense. 
 
This being all the business the meeting adjourned. 
President 
...  Secretary. 
 
Tuesday March 4th, 1941. 
 
A Committee Meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot on Tuesday evening 
with the Preisdent in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were 
adopted as read. 
 
A request was on hand from as the Vancouver Ladies Pipe land for a 
donation in connection with their Annual Festival. The sum of $4.00 
was voted for this purpose. 
 
The meeting disuussed at length the feasibility of holding a dinner 
for the visiting Saskatchewan Horse Pipe Band. It was decided to hold 
a dinner in the Canadian Legion Hall on Seymour within the next two 
weeks and to make the admission tickets $1.50. A committee of the 
Presiddent the Vice-President wm, Bowes and the Secretary were 
appointed with power to act. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
 
 
 





Tuesday March 4th, 1941. 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the President in 
the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
The Secretary reports: a probable loss of about $50 in connection with 
the banquet put on for the Saskatchewan Horse Pipe Band. 
 
1: Concert and Dance by the Association was to be arranged around the 
end of April to enddavor to recuperate our financial status. 
 
A letter was read from the Vancouver Island Pipers Society re our 
Annual jaunt scheduled for the first Saturday in April. 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
President 
 
 
 
 
Tuesday April 1st 1941. 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the President in 
the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
Circulars were distributed from the V.I.P. Society regarding their 
arranged function for our Annual visit to them on April 5th. 
The Secretary announced that the Elks Hall and an orchestra had been 
engaged for Saturday May 3rd. Tickets were being printed. It was 
agreed that the artists would be paid, as usual. 
 
Approximately a dozen, including the President, Vice President and 
Secretary announced their intention of going to Victoria on April 5th. 
The meeting then adjounred. 
 
 Secretary 
 
 





 
 
 
W. A. URQUHART. SECRETARY 2544 BALACLAVA STREET VANCOUVER. B. C. 
24 April, 1941. 
 
Dear Member: 
 
The Annual Concert and Dance of the Association is to be held on 
Saturday, May 3rd in the usual Elks Hall. You are asked to co-operate 
in making this event successful by attending yourself and bringing 
your friends. The tickets, as usual, are 35c. 
 
It is with regret that I draw your attention to the recent untimely 
demise of one of the Members, Mr. Donald MacDonald, a very prominent 
competitor in past Veterans Competitions. Mr. MacDonald's infectious 
good nature will be missed. 
 
Alex. Lobban, invalided from the Seaforth Pipe Band, is now with us 
once again. We are pleased to welcome him home, and certainly wish him 
a speedy recovery. 
 
In spite of the complicated war situation, it is understood that 
Highland Games will be held as usual, both in Victoria and in 
Vancouver. This is as it should be, and it is hoped that everyone will 
do his part in making them successful 
. 
The Annual dues of the Association are now payable, and if you have 
not received your Card for the Current year, you are requested to do 
so as soon as possible. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Secretary. 
 
REMEMBER THE CONCERT AND DANCE-ELKS HALL, MAY 3RD. 





 
 

CONCERT AND DANCE 
May 3rd. 1941 

 
 

Receipts       Expenses 
 
At Door    $21.10 
 
Ticket Sales      Artists     $10.00 
W. Douglas    2.45    Refreshments  6.00 
W. Lamont   21.20    Hall Rent  20.00 
A. MacNab    2.10    Orchestra  13.00 
K. MacLeod    2.10    Printing   3.75 
Geo. Smith    2.45  
W. Bowes     .35 
A. Kirk    1.35 
W. Urquhart   2.10 
     34.10         $52.75  
 
     55.20  
      Net Profit  $2.45 
 
Secy. Treasurer.  







Tuesday April 21st, 1941. 
 
A meeting of the B.C. Pipers Association was held in the C.N.R. Depot 
with the President in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were 
adopted as read. 
 
The forthcoming Concert and Dance on the first Saturday in May was 
discussed at length. W. Lamont was appointed to look after the 
programme. 
J.MacKenzie and C. MacKenzie to look after the door. John Paul and W. 
Douglas to handle the eats. It was dicided to obtain the services of a 
caterer as was done the last time. 
The Secretary was asked to try and obtain the Police Pipe Band to be 
present and open the Concert. 
 
The President announced that he would be unavoidably absent for the 
Concert having pressing busniness out of town. 
 
 
 
 
Tuesday May 20th, 1941. 
 
A meeting of the Association was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the 
President in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted 
as read. 
 
The President Welcomed Pipe Major Peden and one of his Edmonton 
Fusiliers Band to the meeting. 
 
The secretary advised that an approximate profit of $3.00 was realized 
at our last Concert and Dance. 
 
The Secretary advised that he had spoken to the Secretary of the Elks 
Club to try and get the night of the 3rd Saturday in November for our 
Annual Gathering, a night usually had by the St. Andrews and 
Caledonian Society, 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
Secretary 





 
 
 
W. A. URQUHART. SECRETARY 
2544 BALACLAVA STREET  
VANCOUVER, B.C. 
 
Dear Member: 
 
The Tenth Annual Gathering of the Association will be held in the Elks 
Hall on Friday. December 12th, commencing at 6 p.m. 
 
It is unfortunate that we could not secure the Elks Hall, or any other 
suitable hall for that matter, on a Saturday, but the cooperation 
amongst Scottish Societies that some of us like to dream abcut 
apparently exists more in fiction than in fact. It is hoped that the 
members living outside of Vancouver will understand that the day, 
Friday, is absolutely the best we were able to do. 
 
The programme of events will be as listed numerically below, with the 
first event at 6 p.m. sharp. Anyone absent will be of course 
disqualified, for in no other way can we possibly get finished in one 
evening. You are asked to cc-operate by being on time, and having your 
pipes in good order before 6 p.m. 
 
The Competition will be held in the following order: 
 
Marches (under 16), Strathspeys and Reels (under 16), Marches 
(Novices), Piobaireachd (Amateur), Piobaireachd (Open), Marches 
(Amateur), Marches (Open), Quartette Competition, Strathspeys and 
Reels (Amateur), Strathspeys and Reels (Open), Slow Marches (Over 45), 
Jigs (Open). 
A meeting to choose judges, etc., will be held in the Canadian Legion 
Hall, 856 Seymour Street, on Tuesday, November 4th Be sure to attend. 
Yours truly, 
 
Secretary. 
 





 
 
 
W. A. URQUHART. SECRETARY 2544 BALACLAVA STREET VANCOUVER. B. C. 
 
Dear Member: 
 
At a recent meeting of the Executive it was decided to hold future 
monthly meetings of the Association in the Canadian Legion Hall, 856 
Seymour  
Street. The night will remain the same, the first Tuesday in every 
month. 
 
It is felt that this Hall will prove much more convenient in many 
ways, both to Vancouver members and those from out of town who may 
have occasion to be present at various times. The first meeting will 
be held October 7th, when the winter's activities will be decided on.  
Be sureto attend and bring your friends. 
 
The Annual Gathering will be held as usual towards the end of 
November.  
The Committee is experiencing difficulty in securing the Elks Hall or 
any other suitable place, but it is expected that this difficulty will 
be shortly overcome and the place and date fixed definitely. 
Be sure to attend on October 7th. 
 







Monday Sept. 8th, 1941. 
 
A Meeting of the Association was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the 
President in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted 
as read. 
 
Alex MaxDonald and a friend, both from Prince Rupert were welcomed to 
the meeting, Mr. MacDonald speaking for some length on the piping 
situation in Rupert. 
 
The Secretary reported that our request to the St. Andrews and 
Caledonian Society for the 3rd Saturday in November for the Elks Hall 
which they have rented for the season will be brought up at their 
Executive meeting next Friday. The President Mr. MacNab and K. 
MacLeod volunteered to attend the meeting on our behalf. 
 
The question of a suitable night to hold our Spring Concert was 
discussed and the Secretary was to inquire if Friday nights were 
available at the Elks Hall. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
President 
 
Tuesday July 15th. 
 
A meeting of the Association was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the 
President in the chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted 
as read. 
 
Correspondence in connection with the Victoria Highland Games was read 
in which the Association was informed that the usual Pipers reception 
and dance was to be held in the evening. 
 
The meeting was advised that A. MacLean would again be chairman of 
the Piping Committee of the Vancouver Games. The Association 
concidered it inadvisable to offer any suggestions in connection with 
the Games. 
 
The Secretary reported that the Caledonian Society had been asked for 
their 3rd Saturday in November for our Annual Gathering, The meeting 
then adjourned. 
A. C. MaoNab. 
 
W.A. Urquhart. Secretary. 





 
Tuesday Oct. 7th . 
 
A Meeting of the Association was held in the Canadian Legion Hall 
Seymour St, with the President in the Chair. The minutes of the last 
meeting were adopted as read. 
 
The secretary reported that the St. Andrews and Caledonian Society had 
not yet decided in regard to our request for the Elks Hall 
on Saturday Nov. 15th. It was decided to wait for their answer and to 
decide definitely on a Hall at the next meeting. 
Last years programme was reviewed, A Competition for Girls was 
suggested but the prize and financial situation did not seem to 
justify an additional competition. 
The Verterans Slow Airs competition was enlarged to include all those 
players over 45 whether or not they had reached the Non-Active stage. 
It was the opinion of the members that as Amateur Piobaireached had 
now reached the stage where it was a recognized event it should be 
included in the Amateur Aggregate. This was unanimously approved. 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
 
 
A General meeting was held in the Canadian Legion Hall with the 
President in the chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted 
as read. 
 
The following names were suggested as judges. Messrs. Hutton, Wm. 
Bain, Donald Cameron. It was decided to request some open competitors 
to judge the amateur events and have Messrs. A. MacNab, W. Douglas, 
J. Dyer and R. MacLeod, the President and Past Presidents of the 
Association to judge the veterans. 
Ian MacKinnon was selected to take the entries. A. MacNab to announce 
the competitors and their tunes, John MacKenzie to hustle in the 
competitors. Wm. Bowes and c. MacKenzie to assist at the door. 
The meeting then adjourned. 
Tuesday Nov. 4th. 
President. 





Taesday Dec. 2nd. 1941. 
 
A General meeting of the Association was held in the Legion Hall with 
K. MacLeod in the chair. The President was absent through illness and 
the Vice President working. The minutes of the last meeting were 
adopted as read. 
 
The Secretary reported that everything in connection with the forth 
coming Annual Gathering to be held on Friday December 12th is 
progressing favorably. 
Mr. MacIver reported that Mr. Hutton, proposed for judge of pio-
baireachd had refused to accept. The meeting decided that Messrs. Bain 
and Mackenzie would be sufficient. 
The secretary asked that someone interview Forsts Ltd, about a prize 
for our Competition. Mr. J. Aird volunteered for this. 
Considerable discussion took place regarding the necessary speed-up to 
run off the competition in one evening, but it was felt this could be 
satisfactorily done. 
The meeting then adjourned. 
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